Binghamton Board of Electrical Examiners
Inter-Department Correspondence

Date: April 16, 2021

To: Board of Electrical Examiners Members

From: Jeramie Bell

Subject: Minutes of Meeting of April 14, 2021

Copies: Mayor David, Corporation Counsel, Johnson City & Endicott Electric Boards, Ray Standish,

and File

The meeting of the Board of Electrical Examiners was held on April 14, 2021 and called to order
at 10:04 AM .

Members Present Absent

Chris Schleider X

Alan Gardiner

Bill Emmons

Jeramie Bell

Kevin McDevitt

Tom Mclntosh

X | X | XX |Xx

ltems discussed were:

1.

Minutes of the March’s meeting were read and approved, motion to accept by Emmons,
seconded by McDevitt, passed 5-0

Master Electrician “A” Application was reviewed and approved for Mr. Michael Tessitore.
Journeyman Application was reviewed and approved for Dalton Smith, Ciara Campagna, and
Thomas Briggs.

Ken Frank And Raja Sekharan, from legal, were present to discuss the requirements for
corporations to pull permits, can a Master Electrician that does not own 25% of the company pull
permits for said company. The topic has been tabled until next month’s meeting for further
discussion.

The City of Binghamton received a letter requesting permission to do Third Party Electrical
Inspection from Excelsior Electrical Inspection Services. It was discussed that with too many
additional Third Party Inspection Services, the city would not be able to maintain the integrity of
the City Charter and the NYS Building Codes, due to the fact that the Third Party Electrical
Inspection will only be inspecting for the NEC compliance. A motion was made by Schleider and
second by Mclntosh to Deni the request. The Motion Passed 5-0.

There being no further business before this Board a motion was made by McDevitt, seconded by
Emmons to adjourn at 10:32 am, passed 5-0

The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday May 5, 2021 at 10:00am.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jeramie

Bell

Secretary



Binghamton Board of Electrical Examiners
Inter-Department Correspondence

Date: May 6, 2021, 2021

To: Board of Electrical Examiners Members

From: Jeramie Bell

Subject: Minutes of Meeting of May 5, 2021

Copies: Mayor David, Corporation Counsel, Johnson City & Endicott Electric Boards, Ray Standish,
and File

The meeting of the Board of Electrical Examiners was held on May 5, 2021 and called to order
at 10:06 AM .

Members Present Absent
Chris Schleider X
Alan Gardiner X
Bill Emmons
Jeramie Bell
Kevin McDevitt
Tom Mclntosh

X | XX |x

Items discussed were:

1. Minutes of the April's meeting were read and approved, motion to accept by Emmons, seconded
by McDevitt, passed 4-0

2. Master Electrician “B” Application was reviewed for Sherrill M. Braman, Application pending on
further information.

3. Discussion of a Licensed Master Electrician not owning 25% of the corporation and pulling a
Permit for that corporation under his license was brought up again. From our understanding
from Ken Frank from our previous meeting, A Licensed Master Electrician that does not own 25%
of the corporation cannot pull permits for that corporation. Topic still under review and
discussion.

There being no further business before this Board a motion was made by McDevitt, seconded by
Emmons to adjourn at 10:32 am, passed 4-0

The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday June 2, 2021 at 10:00am.
Respectfully Submitted,

Jeramie Bell
Secretary



